
SHAC & CATCH Yearly Report 2022-2023

SHAC Meetings: October 25, 2022
December 12, 2022
February 27, 2023
April 24, 2023

Members: Jaclyn Denson, Director of Health Services
Misty O’Neal, Food Services Director
Rachel Dolan, Physical Education
Megan Shafer, Elementary Counselor
Kim Lee, High School Counselor
Kim Juarez, Parent & Martin County Food Bank &
Chair
Audrey Pardue, Parent
Lety Taylor, Parent
Gracie Villareal, Parent
Megan Chandler, NP at Martin County
Hospital
Anahi Montoya, Student
Madalyn Lawrence, Student
Sophia Cabuco, Student

Family/Community Involvement
● Snack lists are sent home with lower grade levels, who
bring snacks. Encourages low sugar snacks and water.

● Jingle Jog & Christmas Program in December for students
and families

● PBYFL Football, Cheerleading, Basketball, the school
facilities are used

● Boy & Girls Club Flag Football in Midland



● Teeball, Baseball & Softball in the spring
● HS Student Council sold shirts in October to raise money
for cancer research

● PK/K Roundup May 3rd
● 7th-12th Athletic Events- Student’s & families are
encouraged to attend games.

● High School track is open to families in the evenings to
exercise.

● Martin County Food Bank continues with a Backpack
Program for kids. Parent’s sign a permission slip and food
is sent home with kids on Fridays. We serve approximately
58 kids at this time. They provide jackets/coats, clothes, &
shoes to kids in need.

● Dress A Live Doll & Christmas Cheer
● High School Student Council sponsored United Blood
Services Blood Drive

● Local churches provided back to school backpacks and
supplies to students in need.

● Seniors walk through elementary school & middle school
● Elementary Dance on the last day of school
● 6th grade Fun Day
● 5th & 6th Track Meet
● Family Engagement Plan Approved- Elizabeth Garza
● 5K Run in September hosted by coaches
● Doughnuts with Grown Ups in elementary school with
great parent & family involvement

● Field trips- grade levels, UIL, STUCO, GT, Band
● Award ceremonies
● HS extracurricular clubs participated in Trunk or Treat
● Homecoming Parade
● Christmas Parade-band marched, students had floats



● Veteran Program November 7th
● HS & MS Band Performances
● MS & HS Play Performances
● MS had a Toy Drive
● Hooptown Basketball Tournament was Dec 8-10
● Soup Cook Off- HS students participated
● Penny Wars- Elementary & HS, money donated to families
● Elementary Book Fair/Family Night
● Share the Love- Elementary & MS donated food to the
Martin County Food Pantry

● MCH Resource Fair at the Community Center

Health Services
● Immunizations were reviewed and kept current through the
school year and the report was turned in to the state.

● Vision, Hearing, Acanthosis Nigricans screenings were
completed and a report submitted.

● Spinal Screening letters were sent to parents of 5th & 7th
girls and 8th boys notifying them of the screening and
completed screenings and reports submitted.

● Asthma Action Plan reviewed and filled out on all asthma
students with medications at school.

● Seizure Action Plan reviewed and filled out by parent and
doctor.

● PK - 5th received a notification letter to parents when a
child in that grade level had lice.

● Student Health Forms were reviewed and parents contacted
if an allergy was indicated.

● Teaching on E cigarettes posted on the school website.
● Letters sent out in spring and summer to parents whose
student needs immunizations over the summer.



● Flu Prevention Teaching posted on school website
● Martin County Hospital provided a flu shot clinic for
students and employees.

● Martin County Hospital provided vaccines for 6th graders-
37 kids received tdap & meningitis vaccine

● Teaching with teachers if student had an epi pen
● AED’s & Stop the Bleed kits on all campuses
● Martin County Hospital & Buff Clinic continued this year
for PK-12th grade and school employees

● School Health Survey Submitted

Counseling/Guidance
● Safety Week for Elementary- had speakers and watched
videos on safety, first responders came and spoke to kids and
were fed lunch as appreciation for all they do

● Red Ribbon week at the HS-dress up days with a theme each
day

● Stanton ISD continues with Stop!T Program and teaching on
David’s Law

● UIL for 2nd-8th Dec. 9th
● Child Advocacy Center in Midland came and presented the
Being Safe Program to PK-7th for Sexual Abuse Prevention
and speaking to kids about safe touches with parent
permission

● Midland Crisis Center presentations for MS and HS- 7th
covered Abuse, 10th & 12th covered Dating Violence & Sex
Trafficking

● Student Mental Health - West Texas Centers for Families in
Big Spring and Midland is a mental health services provider
and is listed in our handbook

● Texas Tech has online counseling services



● New Stanton ISD staff were trained in Trauma Informed Care
at the beginning of the school year

● Service Projects through the counseling department
● Sweet 360 for middle school & new program for elementary
● Megan Shafer, Counselor and Jaclyn Denson, RN continue to
see a significant increase in depression & anxiety among our
elementary and middle school students.

● STAAR Testing
● 8th grade PSAT Nov 7th
● Oct 12th 9th grade CPR training and the peace officer training
● Digital Citizenship program for students
● ACT, PSAT, ASVAB testing at HS
● YAM through Texas Tech for 8th, 10th, 12th-coping
strategies, 1 lesson/week for 5 weeks

Nutrition Services
● Cafeteria continues giving two meal choices.
● Monthly lunch menus sent home with students and posted
on the school website and on FB pages.

● Summer Breakfast/Lunch Program - Open to the public
May 30th - June 24th , Monday-Thursday, Kids ages 1 to
18 & special needs up to the age of 21. Misty will advertise
with flyers.

● 8th graders were offered grab and go breakfast this year
after athletics at the HS

● Served breakfast to classrooms
● Free breakfast for all students
● Nutrition teaching posters in the cafeteria
● Justice for all discrimination signage



Physical Education
● Fitnessgram completed on 3rd-12th graders
● Physical Activity & Fitness Planning Subcommittee:
Rachel Dolan, Coby Hogan, KJ Glaspie

● CATCH food & nutrition teaching through the year in PE
● Buffalo Run- earn tags
● Jingle Jog December 15th for the community, PK-5th
grade. NHS helped. Gift cards were given out for adult
participation to help encourage parents to exercise.

● PK, K, 1st worked on ball handling and running
● Field Day PK - 4th on May 19th
● 5th & 6th Field Day on May 5th
● 5th-8th boys worked on athletic procedures, throwing and
catching, running plays in FB, worked on conditioning and
strength training

● 5th-8th girls worked on speed and agility, basketball
● 5th-8th strength and conditioning at the HS
● February- heart challenge, raised $8,000

Healthy School Environment/Policy
● Care of Students with Food Allergies and At-Risk for
Anaphylaxis- follow policy and procedure, emergency
action plan, student health forms, medication record form.

● Healthy snack list sent home with K.
● Wellness Policy & Plan & SHAC bylaws are posted on the
school website

● SHAC changes and updates reviewed & packet given
● Required Public Statement is also posted on the school
website.

● SHAC meeting dates were posted on the school website &
posted in all offices 5 days prior to meetings.



● SHAC agenda, meeting minutes and audio recording posted
on the school website.

● All Staff that had a diabetic student completed teaching
● Flu & COVID Prevention Teaching and Posters put up
● Triennial Assessment posted on school website
● Buff Clinic offered to employees and students
● Flu Shot clinic offered to employees and students
● COVID Guidelines that were followed this school year:
Students who report feeling feverish were given an
immediate temperature check
If a student or employee tested positive:

Dashboard was posted on the school website with
updated number of cases
A weekly report was sent to the Texas Department of
Health regarding any positive cases of COVID or flu
for the week

Athletics followed UIL guidelines

Health Education
● COVID-19 Plan posted on school website
● Teaching on school website regarding:

○ Flu & Flu Vaccine
○ COVID-19
○ Immunizations
○ Meningitis
○ E-Cigarettes & Vaping
○ Fentanyl Crisis

● Stanton ISD School Board appointed the SHAC to find
curriculum on Child Abuse, FamilyViolence, Dating



Violence, Sex Trafficking. Annabel Aguilar from The
Rape Crisis Center Presented the curriculum to the SHAC
meeting . She also provided 2 booklets and there are
videos online that parents can watch. The SHAC submitted
the curriculum to the school board and it was approved.

● The Life Center came and spoke to 4th, 5th, 6th, 7th , 9th &
11th graders. Permission slips to opt in were sent home in
english and spanish.

● Type 1 Diabetes Awareness Month – Student’s wore blue
on Nov 14. Teaching sheets were sent home with students
and posted on Facebook.

● CATCH in elementary and middle school PE
● American Heart Association teaching in PE and daily
announcements

● Stop The Bleed offered to 7th through 12 graders
● Megan Chandler, NP offering an Asthma Camp to students
this summer on June 5th & 6th at the Library

● Kim Juarez provided information on a presenter that talks
about the Fentanyl Crisis- information given to HS admin

Employee Health and Wellness
● On-Line required trainings for all campuses that covered
blood borne pathogens & suicide prevention

● Flu Shot clinics were offered to all Stanton ISD employees
and their families. 150 shots were given

● Hand sanitizer & cleaning supplies provided to all
classrooms

● CPR certifications & trainings
● Stop The Bleed Training
● Seizure Training



● Employees reported COVID symptoms and could test at
school

● Teacher Appreciation May 1st-5th celebrated on all
campuses

● Elementary had staff activity challenges
● Biggest Loser weight loss challenge on all 3 campuses

Coordinated Approach to Child Health –CATCH
● Rachel Dolan continued to teach kids in PE about healthy
eating and showing them exercises they can do at school
and at home.

● Students had exercise in Fine Arts class. They learned to
jump rope and danced.

● Teachers use smart boards between lessons to get kids up
and moving.

Consent/Action Items this year
The Crisis Center Curriculum on Child Abuse, Family Violence,
Dating Violence, Sex Trafficking approved through the SHAC
and sent to the school board for approval

Board approved
SHAC committee for the 2022-2023 school year.
The Crisis Center Curriculum on Child Abuse, Family Violence,
Dating Violence, Sex Trafficking

Board will approve the SHAC committee for the 2023-2024
school year this summer or fall.


